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July 29, 2025

Mr. Sam Soja
Tulloch
80 Main Street West
Huntsville, ON  P1H 1W9

Subject: Township of Armour BESS Commissioning and Decommissioning Plan Review

Dear Mr. Soja:

Tulloch, on behalf of the Township of Armour, provided BBA with SolarBank’s 903 Battery Energy
Storage System (BESS) Commissioning and Decommissioning Plans and requested our peer
review of these documents. Based on BBA’s review, a summary letter was prepared and shared
with Tulloch (Ref. 86220003-000000-30-ALT-0001-RAA), dated April 4, 2025.

The project proponent, SolarBank, subsequently issued the following documents in response to
the comments included in both the commissioning and decommissioning reports:

- Letter of Response (July 8, 2025)

- Letter of Response (July 24, 2025)

- Commissioning Plan – 903 BESS Project (Revision 01, July 1, 2025)

- Decommissioning Plan – 903 BESS Project (July 17, 2025)

BBA has reviewed the above documents and confirms that all comments have been
adequately addressed and incorporated into the revised commissioning and decommissioning
reports. BBA has no additional comments on these reports.

Sincerely,

BBA Inc.

Alexander Stickler, P.Eng., MBA
Principal Advisor – Wind, Solar & Storage

Hesam Yazdanpanahi, P.Eng., SMIEEE
Manager – Wind & Solar Business Line

RECEIVED
JULY 29, 2025

TOWNSHIP OF ARMOUR




